Minutes of the Meeting of the Fallon Food Hub Cooperative, INC
September 13, 2017
The Fallon Food Hub Cooperative, INC (FFHC) held a public meeting on Wednesday, September 13, 2017 at the FFHC at 40 E. Center Street # 5 Fallon, Nevada at 5:30pm.
REGULAR AGENDA ITEMS

Call to Order:  President Kelli Kelly called the meeting to order at 5:36pm.
Public Comment:  None.  
Roll Call:  Present Board of Director members Kelli Kelly, Jake Coval, Jaime Sammons, and June Lindsey. 
Absent – Carol Lloyd.
Also present: Dawn Whitten
Review and adoption of agenda:  Jaime Sammons moved to approve the agenda. June Lindsey seconded. All in favor.  
Review and adoption of the minutes: June Lindsey moved to approve the minutes from August 30, 2017. Jaime Sammons seconded. All in favor.
Finance/Treasurer Report

Jake Coval informed the board that the bookkeeper was out of the office and no financial statements were available.  A budget workshop meeting was set up with President, Treasurer, and Executive director.
Resource Development and Outreach

Golf Tournament/Fall Festival
Kelli Kelly reviewed the plans for the Golf Tournament.  It is scheduled for 11/4/17.  Kelli presented an information packet regarding the tournament rules and options.
The board decided that the Fall Festival should be split from the Golf tournament because they focus on different areas.  The store staff will be looking at options for the harvest festival including participating in the downtown Halloween events.

Other Items/Reports

CSA Update

The scheduling issue for 9/26 delivery was resolved.  There was still a need for drivers the following week.
Employee Bi-Annual Review Process Update

Dawn Whitten was informed that the board would be meeting on September 22nd, 2017 to discuss the executive director review.

Producers Guide

There are grant funds that are running out for the publication of a producer’s guide.  They have to be at the printer by September 30th and posted on the website when complete. Most of the information is in separate documents but needs to be combined into the guide.
Farmer’s Market

The budget sent from the farmers market committee was reviewed.  June Linsey informed the board that the farmers market committee would like to move towards independence over the next few seasons.  They are also looking for other sponsors and musicians.
Executive Directors Report

Equipment quote requests were sent to vendors on 9/4 and are due 9/15 with follow up with the City of Fallon scheduled for 9/18.

Additional CSA items were discussed regarding customer service and refunds and planning for 2018 season
A new employee was hired, Carla, and is doing well.

A new producer was added – Domestic Agriculture from Churchill County
Meeting adjourned – 6:37 pm
Respectfully submitted, Jake Coval, Treasurer
